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After teaching two and a half years at Hunter
College, Robert Fried was appointed assistant
professor of government at Bard College. He be-
gan his new duties in February.

Robert Giles (Chicago, Ph.D. '52) last on the
staff of South Texas College, was appointed lec-
turer in the school of government and public ad-
ministration and lecturer in the department of
history, College of Arts and Sciences, of American
University in the fall semester, 1960.

Stewart L. Grow, formerly chairman of the de-
partment of political science, Brigham Young
University, has been appointed director of the
institute of government service. He is now on
leave from teaching duties to work on the organ-
ization and curriculum for the new institute.
Mark Cannon, formerly assistant to Congressman
H. A. Dixon of Utah, has been appointed chair-
man of the political science department.

William J. Keefe of Chatham College has been
promoted to professor of political science.

Earl O. Kline who recently received his Ph.D.
from Princeton University, has been promoted to
associate professor of political science at The
Citadel.

Martin Lichterman has resigned from the
Massachusetts Institute of Technology in order
to take up new duties on February 1 as executive
secretary of the New England Board of Higher
Education in Winchester, Massachusetts. Dr.
Lichterman had been on leave of absence from
M.I.T. since February, 1959, in order to serve as
research director in the office of the Governor
of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts.

Gerard J. Mangone has been appointed execu-
tive officer of the new Maxwell Center for the
Study of Overseas Operations at Syracuse Uni-
versity. He recently completed a trip to Nigeria,
India, Pakistan, Hong Kong, and Japan where
the Maxwell School either has or contemplates
overseas programs.

Harry A. Marlow has been appointed assistant
professor at the graduate school of public and in-
ternational affairs.

Alfred G. Meyer was promoted to professor of
political science at Michigan State University
last summer. He was one of two American pro-
fessors participating at the centennial celebra-
tion of the A. I. Cuza University in IASI, Ru-
mania in October-November.

Daniel P. Moynihan, formerly director of the
New York State Government Research Project
at Syracuse University has been appointed
assistant professor of political science at the Max-

well School.
Lowell G. Noonan has resigned as associate

professor of political science at the University of
Southern California to become associate professor
of political science at San Fernando Valley State
College in Northridge, California.

Joseph L. Nyomarkay, formerly of the Univer-
sity of Minnesota, has been appointed an instructor
in the department of political science at the Uni-
versity of Southern California.

Arthur L. Peterson has joined the faculty at
Ohio Wesleyan University as director of the
Arneson Institute of Practical Politics and lec-
turer in political science. Mr. Peterson was most
recently attached to the Republican National
Committee as a fellow under the Citizenship
Clearing House Program.

Claude S. Phillips, Jr., associate professor of
political science, has been named director of the
newly created institute of regional studies at
Western Michigan University. The institute has
been set up to improve teaching and offerings on
the Non-Western World under a Carnegie grant.

Sam Pearce Pinkerton has been appointed pro-
fessor of political and social science in the military,
United States and world affairs department of the
U. S. Army Information School.

Joseph Pois, financial vice president and di-
rector of the Signode Steel Strapping Company
has been named professor of public administra-
tion and director of the public administration pro-
gram of the graduate school of public and inter-
national affairs at the University of Pittsburgh.

Wendell G. Schaeffer, associate professor of
public affairs has been named assistant dean of the
graduate school of public and international af-
fairs, University of Pittsburgh.

Malcolm Smith, who has been a consultant for
the U. S. Civil Rights Commission, has been ap-
pointed professor of government and acting as-
sistant director of the governmental research
bureau at the State University of South Dakota.

Helen Shirley Thomas has been promoted to
assistant professor in political science at Goucher
College.

Eric Voegelin of the Institut Fur Politische
Wissenschaften, University of Munich, has also
accepted appointment to the permanent faculty
of the University of Notre Dame.

Warren Weston, formerly at New Mexico High-
lands University has been appointed assistant
professor of political science at the University of
Denver.

IN MEMORIAM
Luther J. Lee, Jr., former dean of the Clare-

mont Graduate School and for fifteen years a
valued member of the department of govern-

ment at Pomona College, died March 31 at his
home in Claremont after a year's illness with
lateral sclerosis. He was 49.
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Dean Lee won his baccalaureate at Pomona
College, where he was elected to Phi Beta Kappa,
and subsequently earned both an M.A. and a
Ph.D. at the University of California in Berkeley.
His doctoral dissertation, devoted to an analysis
of the development of federalism, reflected both
of his main fields of interest as a teacher, namely
American government and political theory.

In the year following his appointment to the
Pomona faculty in 1941, his senior colleague,
Edward McChesney Sait, died and it fell to Dr.
Lee to guide the department through the period
of the war. Blessed with administrative talent as

well as being a competent classroom teacher, he
served during the year 1949-50 as assistant field
director for the Committee for Economic Devel-
opment and from 1950 to 1960 as Director of the
Claremont Summer Session. Success in these as-
signments led to his appointment in 1953 as Dean
of the Claremont Graduate School, which post he
held until his resignation last July because of ill-
ness. He was a co-author, with several colleagues
at Pomona, of the volume Our Needy Aged: A
California Study of a National Problem (Henry
Holt, 1954)—JOHN A. VIEG.
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